

MINUTES OF MEETING OF PLOCKTON & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

12.09.2022

PRESENT: P MACKENZIE I HAY, E CAMERON, M GOLLAN, M BLISS, J MACLEAN, B CAMPBELL (COUNCILLOR).

APOLOGIES : F MACKENZIE

3 MEMBERS OF PUBLIC

1.Minutes of previous meeting adopted by EC and seconded by MB.

2.TREASURERS REPORT - FIREWORKS ACCOUNT £2516.19. TREASURER'S ACC £941.86. SPECIAL ACC £2441.35.

3.Matters arising from previous minutes – IH and PMK met with members of PDCT to discuss their proposal for Plockton and District to be a Short Term Lets Control Area . Bicycle Grant – MB has been in contact with Ian Mackay and Alex Glasgow and both are available in October to run a course. MB to action. Housing Needs Questionnaire – 24 were submitted. LSHA to give feedback. Pensioners Bus – PMK to speak to M Byrne of Kyle Collaboration re getting use of their bus from Plockton to Kyle

4. DEFIB update – Duirinish needs new battery and pads replaced. PHS pads need changed. BOATSHED pads have expired. HALL – Casing broken. PMK to contact Ross Cowie. Achnandarach Community have requested £200 from CC to finish their Defib installation, for a solar panel and battery. CC members agreed.

5. BENCHES – 2 Benches from KPL hopefully will be supplied soon. Maintenance on going.

6. PLANNING – Eilean a Chat alterations and Extension.

7. PARKING AND TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT – BC to speak to Shane Manning re roads issues and parking meter revenue. T Junction warning sign at Achmore/Strathy junction considered URGENT, still not done. White lining outstanding in Plockton. Incomplete car park at Coral Beach. Duirinish Bridge repairs. Damaged barrier on Achmore Road. On a positive note, Potholes have been filled, Barley port road done and all the gorse cut back. M Mackenzie suggested white lines on the approach to the Duirinish Bridge from Plockton .

8. Fireworks Display.- Invoice received for £2250 for this years display. Sub committee – EC, PMK, MG, Thomas MacLennan, Ian Dobson, Harry and Isobel Taylor. MG to make a list of all the clubs in the district to send a letter asking for donations.

9.AOCB – SKIPS – TBA. Request to lengthen handrail at Frithard Rd. Rhu end of causeway needing attention. Handrail and steps from Harbour Street to the Brae track. Bus shelter Duirinish – new site. M Mackenzie requested Bottle bank for Duirinish. Septic Tank at Rhu- PMK to write to A Mackay. Boats in carpark – IH to action. The CC would like to acknowledge the sad passing of Mr Mike Jones.

10. Next meeting – 14 November 2022 @ 7.30 PM.